AAG

Minutes of Meeting

	Date
	04/04/2024

	Time
	10:00am-12:00pm

	Location
	MS Teams Call

	Present
	Ruth Jennings (Chair), Sheila Dunn - SCQF, Stuart McKenna – STF, Tommy Breslin – STUC, Alison Bucknell – FISSS, Nicola Crawford – Education Scotland, Diane Mitchell – West Lothian College, Bethany Welsh – Balfour Beatty, Terry Dillon – SDS, Nicola Conner – SDS



	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies & Guests
	

	
	Apologies 
Matthew Barr – Glasgow University
George Brown (Vice-Chair) – SQA Accreditation
Alison Eales – QAA 

Guests
Tracy Casstles – British Horse Society
Laura Hood – British Horse Society
Helene Mauchlan – British Horse Society 
Keith Spalding – SDS
Laura McEwan – SDS
Deborah Miller – SDS 

	




	2.
	Welcome & Previous Minutes
	

	
	 RJ to follow up with Jane Duffy on SG representation at AAG.
The group thanked John Cairns for his contributions to AAG and wished him luck in his new role.
Group agreed to anonymise members in minutes when raising questions and queries, unless a specific point is being raised.
NCo to ensure NTP attendance at AAG is added to the action table.
	RJ



NCo

	3.
	Equine Stage Gate 0 (Self-developed apprenticeship)
	

	
	Colleagues from the British Horse Society presented the Stage Gate 0 presentation to progress the proposal for a self-funded Equine development.
Members praised the informative and interesting presentation.
· Members highlighted difficulties within the sector which have been raised previously in terms of geographical spread and ability to deliver, and queried if these can be addressed through a refreshed apprenticeship. TC responded that although there are challenges, BHS feel that the benefits of a fit-for-purpose apprenticeship would outweigh these, and they are confident that BHS have the drive and industry buy-in to develop this. TC added that the focus in the coming weeks will be ensuring the right people are involved from the beginning, and the nominated TEG Chair will be a huge support in bringing everyone together.

· Members highlighted that they were taken aback by the number of units to be completed within 12 months.

· Members questioned whether the evidence is highlighting a need to fully redevelop the apprenticeship or could they just refresh the SVQ. TC responded that right now the evidence is telling them that a fit-for-purpose Modern Apprenticeship could address many of the challenges faced by the industry, however, these questions will all be answered by employees, employers and other stakeholders engaged in the development. TC added that BHS won’t be prescribing the shape and structure of the development and won’t be able to confirm pathways or enhancements until these have been decided through the TEG approach.

· NCr questioned the current learner pathways in the Equine apprenticeships. NCr and TC agreed to have a discussion offline to discuss pathways and how these can be considered in the development.
NCr and TC to discuss learner pathways offline.
TB will link in with union contacts and liaise with TC to invite union representatives.
Members look forward to seeing this development progress and will be expecting Stage Gate 1 submission in the coming months.
	




















Nco

TB

	4.
	Fashion & Textiles Stage Gate 2   
	

	
	KS presented Stage Gate 2 for the Fashion & Textiles development.
Members queried why the Kilt making apprenticeship has been kept separate, and questioned whether there is scope for this to be brought into other frameworks. Members asked if this was being kept separate due to the cultural/heritage nature of the craft. 
KS clarified that consultation with kiltmakers highlighted that there are very specific skills used within this craft, and that industry are keen to keep this apprenticeship separate. KS added that following consultation, the industry is content with the current Kilt making framework and qualification.

 
	

	5.
	Operating Department Practitioner (ODP) GA
	

	
	DM presented a verbal update on progress within the ODP GA development. 
Members asked for clarification on the additional accreditation organisation who have been engaged in the development, DM clarified that this is the College of Department Practitioners.
Members were happy to hear the progress that has been made on the wider consultation. DM highlighted that links to the survey will be shared with AAG members for them to share with networks.
Following queries from members, DM confirmed that union representatives are still active in the development.

	


	6. 
	Development Manager Update
	

	
	LM presented the development manager update.

Engineering

Members expressed disappointment that the lapsing date for the old framework has been set for 1st of July. Members didn’t feel that the arguments presented by key stakeholders were addressed in the communications sent out by SDS. TD highlighted that there are lessons to be learned from this development. RJ added that it is important to understand what has led to the current situation, so we can put steps in place to make future transitions to new apprenticeships better for stakeholders.

TD and SDS colleagues to look at key lessons learned.

Accounting 

Members congratulated LM for the work on obtaining 50% AAT exemptions. Members asked if there has been any feedback from providers following this confirmation, LM clarified that one provider has come back with some queries and they will be meeting next week to discuss.

Transport (Rail)

LM updated that Scotrail have asked to pause the development. TD and Development Manager Shellie Montgomery have been looking to understand the rationale for this and believe it could be the result of personnel change within the organisation.

Members asked if the union ASLEF have been engaged since the decision from Scotrail was communicated- TD confirmed that SM has written to them and has also been in touch with a contact from Scotrail Workforce Development.

TD to send a note summarising the current position to TB.


	






TD/SDS












TD

	7. 
	Self-funded Development Update
	

	
	RJ updated on the work on the SLWG looking at self-funded developments.
· NCo has drafted comms to be shared and reviewed by members of the SLWG, this will subsequently go out to partners to find out if there any self-funded developments in train which we are unaware of.
· A pilot activity has been agreed to trial how self-funded developments are progressed to ensure consistency in approach.
· A comms plan will be drafted to help stakeholders transition to this approach, and a bank of resources will be created and signed off to support this.
RJ clarified that the self-funded developments will follow the same Stage Gate governance approach as SDS funded developments, and that if they do not fulfil requirements or criteria of a Stage Gate, it is the remit and responsibility of AAG to agree whether or not it is viable for this development to continue.
Members felt that Equine will be a good pilot for this exercise as there are challenges within the sector, particularly due to the rural nature of the industry. Members felt it was refreshing to see an industry who are looking to refresh their apprenticeships and champion them in their sector. It was agreed by the group that it’s important not to be too rigid on high numbers, particularly within rural occupations.

	


	8.
	AOB
	

	
	· RJ flagged that work on the definitions of apprenticeships is kicking off again on the 10th of April.
RJ will ensure SCQF colleagues are engaged in this work.
· RJ highlighted work ongoing in the Apprentice Engagement Group – looking to hear more from and engage with apprentices on the work of AAG and how they can feed into this. Activities in this space will be trialled in June. BW added that this will support apprentices moving into AAG roles once they have moved onto represent the employer view.
· RJ updated that a response from minister has been received and they will meet with SAAB chairs to discuss more in depth.
	

RJ



	Outstanding Actions from Previous Meetings

	Action
	Owner

	AAG Members to attend TEGs in an observatory role. 
	MG

	Report back to AAG on uptake in OPS Framework in April/May 2024. 
	GW

	NTP colleagues to attend AAG as an upskill on delivery of apprenticeships May 2024
	NCo



	Apprenticeships Approved in Principle (Stage Gate 3)

	Name of Apprenticeship 
	Date Approved 

	Aquaculture SCQF Levels 5 and 7
	06/10/2022



